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Signs of hope 

Dear Friends 

May I start by thanking you most sincerely for your enormous support during 2016. It was a very difficult 

year for Zimbabweans but because of your generosity we were able to remit what was for ZVSF a record 

amount of Sterling. This not only enabled Pastor Albert to maintain the mealie meal deliveries to the 

hungry villagers of Matabeleland but also to initiate an e’Pap feeding programme for the nutritionally 

starved young and vulnerable children surviving in a number of communities around Bulawayo and in the 

region. Make no mistake about it – the need has been huge – the UN reported that people in 

Matabeleland were in desperate need of food aid back in mid 2016 and their predicament has only 

deteriorated since then.  

Why? The extreme drought conditions over the last two years have meant that the 2015 and 2016 

harvests have only been a fraction of what was necessary to maintain life. The shortage of grain was 

compounded by the worsening economic situation in the country – until bond notes were introduced in 

November 2016, supplies of US$ were so limited that people were having to resort to bartering. As if these 

two factors were not enough, the political situation continued to deteriorate – and the Churches, not 

often known for voicing any complaints about the infringement of human rights, took to the media to 

make their position clear. The Methodist Church in Zimbabwe, in particular, voiced its concern about the 

treatment of Zimbabweans by the Government in October 2016, saying 

‘The Methodist Church in Zimbabwe cannot 

afford to be indifferent in the face of (the) 

political and economic decay that has 

become both a disgrace and a scandal to the 

goodness of God’s beautiful creation, 

Zimbabwe …….…We implore those police 

officers and other security personnel that are 

brutalising citizens to respect the citizens’ 

right to peaceful demonstrations and to 

desist from perpetrating violence on the 

people and to uphold the rule of law…......’  
School children receiving e’Pap 

We must join our brothers and sisters in Zimbabwe in praying that peace, justice and love will take the 

place of the strife, greed and enmity in their wonderful land. 

Despite all the suffering, we have received some encouraging news from our correspondents in Bulawayo. 

The Ebenezer Agricultural College (rescued from state take over just two years ago by the clamour of local 



community leaders and the prayers of numerous Christians) continues to make a huge contribution to the 

welfare of the people in the Matobo region and beyond – their agriculturalist recently warned of the 

imminence of a huge infestation of army worm and stalk borers attacking the growing maize and 

recommended how this threat might be contained.  

We should thank God for the continuing witness of those at Ebenezer. 

 

Walking –after a course of e’Pap 

 

Then the e’Pap programme has transformed the 

lives of many youngsters including Peter (in the 

picture). He is two years old and six months ago his 

legs were too weak to enable him to walk and, 

despite the fact that the clinic had assured his 

mother that there was nothing physically wrong 

with him, she feared very much that he was in 

some way disabled. Then the e’Pap feeding scheme 

commenced and within a few weeks his elated 

mother proudly reported that her son was taking 

his first shaky steps. Today he is not only walking – 

he is running around like any normal child of two 

and a half.  

We praise God, not only for his recovery, but also 

for the improvement in the health of numerous 

other starving children and we thank him for your 

partnership in this work of grace. 

 

For the many who are praying with us for the healing of this nation we are introducing a new feature on 

our website. On a new ‘Prayer Focus’ page you will be able to download some ideas and suggestions to 

guide your prayers. These will be updated quarterly or more frequently, as circumstances require. Please 

do tell us if you find this helpful or if you have any suggestions as to how we might improve our coverage 

of the needs of Zimbabweans on the website.  In particular, if you have any prayer matters concerning 

Zimbabwe which you would like to share with others, then please let me know 

(umngane@btinternet.com). 

I close with the words of a prayer for the new year borrowed from Tear Fund. 

‘Jesus, where the need is greatest you are there and we will follow. Thank you for the opportunity to 

serve’. 

May God continue to bless you. 

Graham  
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¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

This time last year when it became very apparent that the drought in Zimbabwe was continuing its 

devastating effect for another year, we felt we had to commit to increasing our support.  We weren’t sure 

how long we would be able to sustain this, but you made it possible to send over £100,000 to increase the 

mealie meal distribution and to add an e’Pap scheme.  “Thank you” seems so inadequate to express our 

gratitude for your generosity which has sustained the work despite rising prices and falling exchange rates.  

But thank you. 

Below are our draft accounts for 2016 for your information 
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